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Hilliard Davidson Athletic Booster’s Minutes 
http://davidsonboosters.blogspot.com/ 

May 14, 2012 
 

President – Pam Moore 
Vice President – Deb Princehorn 

Secretary – Tina Kauffman 
Treasurer – Shawn Hiller 

Athletic Director – Mark Princehorn 
    
I. Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m. by President Pam Moore. 

20 people in attendance, including:  Pam Moore (President/Wrestling), Shawn Hiller (Treasurer), Tina Kauffman 
(Secretary), Mark Princehorn (Athletic Department), Lisa Munson (Boys Basketball/Boys Golf), Kristin Ekanem 
(Girls Basketball), Ann Mascotti-Bowman (Cheerleading), Roberta Burdette and Janet Steitz (Boys Cross Country), 
Lynn Hoover (Girls Cross Country), Laura Barnett (Football), Jim Cline (Boys Lacrosse), Joe Kenny (Boys Soccer), 
Heidi Blake (Girls Soccer), Jenny Newton and Tony Moore (Softball), Bridget Onders (Girls Track), Heidi Smith 
(Weaver), Debbie Caudill (At-Large), and Carleen Hildebrand (At-Large). 

II. Secretary’s Minutes – presented by Tina Kauffman 

April 9, 2012, Minutes.  Motion for approval:  Jenny Newton; Second by:  Kristen Ekanem.  Motion approved. 

III. Treasurer’s Report – presented by Shawn Hiller 

April 9, 2012-May 14, 2012, Treasurer’s Report distributed.  Motion for approval:  Ann Mascotti-Bowman; Second 
by:  Laura Barnett.  Motion approved. 
 

Cash beginning balance $20,443.41 
Total Checks Written 6,086.21 
Total Deposits 9,693.32 
Checking Ending Balance 10,402.66 
Savings Ending Balance 13,647.86 
Change Funds 0.00 
Total Outstanding Bills (Estimate) 0.00 

$4,394.68 was made at the recent OCC track meet, which represents an increase of over $600 from last year.  
Final numbers for the Ford Drive One 4 UR School should arrive soon, but approximately 65-70 people went 
through.  The boosters will earn $20 for each person. 

$500 is still needed to pay for the new mascot.  A few teams are still considering making a contribution.  Perhaps 
we should approach a few teams and even the Hilliard Music Boosters in order to secure the remaining $500. 

IV. President’s Report –presented by Pam Moore 

Upcoming Events: 

June Athletic Booster meeting – meet at the football stadium and help carry remaining concession items to the 
school. 

July 4th Parade – all athletes are encouraged to participate.  Simply wear Davidson attire, arrive before the 
event, and look for the cheerleaders (we walk behind them). 

Annual Garage Sale – Pam believes Kathleen Chrysler is the chair again this year. 

Annual Membership Drive – Ann Mascotti-Bowman and Heidi Smith are chairing.  It will be held on August 7, 
2012, at 6:00 p.m.  Suggestions:  order magnets to pass out, encourage coach and parent supervision, give 
each group a script to follow, and perhaps even create an “incentive” for each group or team.   

New officers for the 2012-2013 year were voted in (all were unanimous): 

 Laura Barnett and Pam Moore, Co-Presidents. 
 Heidi Smith and Ann Mascotti-Bowman, Co-Vice Presidents 

Shawn Hiller – Treasurer 
Tina Kauffman - Secretary 
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Concession Report: 

The athletic boosters have one more spring event to cover on May 15.  Spring sales were low, especially at 
baseball/softball games.  The average for baseball/softball was around $30.  Is this worth all of our effort?  
Should we serve a more limited menu instead?  It was suggested that we use the Boostermobile to cart 
concession items around from field to field (since fans at the baseball fields do not always know the concession 
stand is open). 

Team reps are reminded to encourage players to help cover concession assignments, not just parents. 

One of the popcorn machines was recently repaired.  Pam is sending another popcorn machine in for 
repair/quote. 

Pam inquired about the restroom situation at the OCC track meet.  Feedback was more positive than previous 
events.  Volunteers are needed at big events such as this, to monitor cleanliness.  A date to paint needs to be 
scheduled over the summer.   

Team reps are reminded to forward Mark Princehorn’s Friday blurb out to all team members each week.  Coaches 
provide the information to Mark, so encourage your coach to send updates to Mark to be included. 

 

V. Vice President’s Report – no report (Deb absent) 

 

VI. Athletic Director’s Report – presented by Mark Princehorn 

It is budget time.  Mark received requests from two coaches.  The football team would like to purchase a mobility 
shoot for approximately $2,000 and the boys cross country team together with the boys track team would like to 
purchase an easy-up tent for approximately $1,600.  Motion to approve items, as requested:  Joe Kenny; second 
by:  Jenny Newton.  Approved unanimously. 

Mark needs a date for the Garage Sale, so it can get on the calendar before school is out.  The Garage Sale will be 
on August 10 and August 11, 2012. 

Nate King has been hired as the girls cross country coach.  Nate is a Davidson graduate and is currently teaching 
at Tharp.  A female assistant coach will be hired shortly. 

The physical night has not been scheduled.  There is a change to the physical form this year.  Parents will soon be 
able to complete the athletic forms on-line. 

The spring sports recognition night will be on Monday, June 4, at 6:30 p.m.  The boys volleyball team will have their 
event on May 31 and the softball team on June 7. 

VII. Old Business 
Tina announced the winners of the 2011-2012 Athletic Boosters Scholarships:  Susan Anderson, Chase Delande, 
Caroline Hildebrand, Sara Kassicieh, Bryce Lewald, Chris Martin, Alison Newton, and John Vo.  Pam and Tina 
made the presentations at the Senior Scholarship Breakfast on Friday, May11, 2012.  Tina is submitting a picture to 
the local newspaper. 
 
The secretary will maintain a collection of greeting cards (thank you, sympathy, thinking of you, etc.) and have them 
at booster meetings.  That way, the membership can sign and send a card when needed. 

VIII. New Business 

It was suggested to build an “equipment” fund into our budget, for purchases of cheese machines, popcorn 
machines, roasters, etc. 

IX. Adjournment 

Meeting adjourned at 8:06 p.m.  Motion by Heidi Smith; Second by Laura Barnett. 
                  

 
Next meeting date: June 11, 2012     Time: 7:00 p.m. Location: Meet at the Stadium 

 


